  MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 23, 2023
11:00 A.M.
The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, August 23, 2023, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Community Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr, Michael Scioneaux

Absent:  0
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

Motion by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on August 9, 2023, as written.

Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering was recognized and gave the following report: 

1.Facility and Planning is reviewing the contract for GIS Engineering. 2. Working with FEMA for the Hebert levee repair and the plans are being reviewed by FEMA.
3. The Cheniere Caminada Breakwater Project is substantial complete and the lien period is over. 4. Spoke about the Orange Lane Pump Station and the bid phase. It was recommended that the pump be purchased now so when the bid goes out the pump will be ready to be installed. Joint motion by the commissioners to recommend that Jefferson Parish order the 24-inch pump so the pump will be ready to install and not have to wait on the pump to be built.  5. Working on a grant for the Cheniere Caminada Bayou Thunder Rock Dike through La Outdoors Forever. This project is shovel ready and needs funding.6. Waiting on property surveys for the culverts and flood gates by Cox and Exxon. 7. 
Mr. Weldon Danos from the Grand Isle Port Commission gave the following report:

The port has obtained the money needed to proceed with the Pier and Bulkhead Bayou Rigaud Project. Bids have been received for other FEMA projects and will be brought up at the next port meeting.

President Camardelle stated that it is not a good idea to go to Washington during Hurricane Season so the levee board will not go in September. The Corps has cancelled the annual boat trip due to the office has Covid. The boat ride was in Morgan City and goes up the Mississippi River. Jefferson Parish Templet and Edwards called and wanted to know the status of the more rocks. Senator Connick is also working the levee board and helped with our Capital Outlay and other projects. He thanked Senator Pat Connick and Representative Joe Orgeron for our Capital Outlay money for our levee projects which will build levees. He also thanked CPRA and Jefferson Parish Officials for helping with the Cheniere Caminada Breakwater Project that is helping keep the gulf off Cheniere. He thanked Jefferson Parish Councilman Templet and Edwards as well as Jefferson Parish Sheng for helping with funding when the needs arise. It takes one to two years before funding becomes available and projects are starting to happened. He also stated we are in hurricane season and to continue to pray for no storms in the Gulf of Mexico. 
Motion by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux and unanimously agreed to approve all the expenses presented associated with operating the levee board.

Commissioner Besson stated that Terrebonne Parish sent a mechanic to Grand Isle to work on the old Army Trucks and he has it running. We would like to personally say thank you.

Motion by Commissioner Scioneaux, seconded by Commissioner Besson and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:41 a.m.
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